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Via Electronic Mail  
 

June 11, 2021 
 
 
Ms. Aida Camacho-Welch, Board Secretary 
NJ Board of Public Utilities 
44 South Clinton Avenue,  
Trenton, New Jersey 08625 
 
RE:   Cablevision of Hudson County, LLC, System-Wide Franchise Renewal  
 
Dear Secretary Camacho-Welch: 
 
I write on behalf of Cablevision of Hudson County, LLC (“Franchisee”), a 
subsidiary of Altice USA, Inc., to notify you of Franchisee’s interest in renewing 
its System-Wide Franchise with the State of New Jersey (“State”), which is set to 
expire on May 11, 2024 (Docket No. CE17030183). 
 
Federal law governs franchise renewal procedures. The Cable Communications 
Policy Act of 1984 and the Cable Television Consumer Protection Act of 1992 
(collectively, the “Cable Act”) require that Franchisee provide notification to the 
State of its intent to seek renewal 30-36 months prior to the expiration of the 
current franchise.  Franchisee, of course, wishes to continue to provide service to 
the residents of the System-Wide Franchise area, and by this letter and in 
accordance with federal law, set forth in Section 626 subsection (a) through (g), 
requests that the State commence renewal proceedings.  
 
As permitted by the Cable Act, Franchisee and the State successfully undertook 
our previous renewal through the State’s System-Wide Franchise Application and 
Renewal process governed under N.J.S.A. 48:5A-1 et. seq., and Subchapter 14 
of N.J.A.C.14:18.  Franchisee seeks to use this process again for the upcoming 
franchise renewal.  We reserve our right to proceed with the formal renewal 
process at any time upon written notice to the State. 
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Franchisee is proud to be able to serve the residents of the System-Wide 
Franchise Area and looks forward to continuing to serve them in the future.  
If you have any questions concerning this process, please contact me at  
(862) 270-1062 or by email at Marilyn.Davis16@alticeusa.com. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Marilyn D. Davis 
Senior Director, Government Affairs  
 
cc:   Rob Hoch, Altice USA 

Nancy Wolf, OCTV 


